

## **Lane Green First School**

**Headteacher: Mr Tom Wright** 



E-mail: office@lgf.sslp.uk School Website: www.lanegreen.staffs.sch.uk

Tel: 01902 297920



Dear Parent/Carer.

I am writing to remind parents, and inform any new parents, that it is an expectation that parents should not be driving into the school car park when dropping off or collecting their children. There has been an increasing number of parents who are driving onto the school site which is causing congestion and safety issues for all of the school community.

If there is a physical need for students or parents to park/drop off on school site, naturally, this will be accommodated through contacting the school office.

Please could we also ask that anyone driving onto school site is mindful turning into the school drive. The school site speed limit is 5mph and this should be adhered to as soon as the drive is entered. Please could we also ask that our younger pupils are accompanied by an adult at all times. Our only concern is to create a safer environment for our students as they arrive at and leave school.

Thank you, in advance, for working with us to create a culture where children's safety is our priority.

Kindest regards,

Mr. Wright